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Community Advisory Council (CAC): 

The CAC met on Monday June 27th at Lane County Youth Services. Susana Samis 
gave public comment for NAMI, reporting that there is a new peer support group 
being offered. Debi Farr gave the Trillium report. There was some discussion 
around the recent newspaper article regarding the Centene/Trillium merger. Debi 
answered questions and reminded members that the services Trillium offers are 
defined by OHP. Trillium provided the services required and went beyond those 
obligations to invest millions in the community. People were generally supportive. 

Lucy gave an update on Trillium’s diversity and equity work, including a report on 
the recent Equity Coalition event. Over 130 people attended that event, watched 
a video on the impact of race on health and held discussions. Each attendee was 
asked to commit to bringing these discussions into their workplaces and 
communities. Rick Kincade reported from the CAP. 

Jennifer Webster presented on the prevention program CATCH. Please see 
attached report. 

Leah Edelman presented the 2016 CHIP Progress report. The report was approved 
and sent to Trillium. 

Karen Gaffney presented the 2016 CHIP and responded to questions. Members 
were asked if they had participated in any stage of the development of the CHIP. 
All CAC members responded that they had participated. The CHIP was approved 
unanimously and will be referred to the Trillium Governing Board. 


